

★ Student Council Agenda

★ **30 July 2020**

★ **Facilitator**

★ Rachel A. Iacobazzi Riecan - Secretary

★ **Attendees**

- ★ Tom Hatch
- ★ Brynn Olinger
- ★ Lois Hernandez
- ★ Rachel Iacobazzi Riecan
- ★ Alex Aponte
- ★ Erin Dungan
- ★ Emeka Amare
- ★ Xavier Aponte
- ★ Jon-Michael Perry

★ **Agenda**

★ **Call to Order: 12:02**

- Seconded by Alex Aponte

★ **Approval of Minutes from last meeting:**

- By Brynn Olinger
- Agreed unanimously

★ **Team Reports:**

- **Academic** (Brynn Olinger)
 - Met with all department chairs and provost
 - Limit the rumor mill- will update on school planning/progress
 - Working with dept. Chairs for pilot program beginning Fall quarter- details to come
 - Met with Susan Weider- working on succinct standard of processes for students to follow when informal complaints/ conflicts arise

- Reaching out to Sharon Leary about hosting a panel event with alumni for effectively advocating for yourself and communicating amidst conflict and strife
 - Orientation "gifts" for incoming students/ Bot Med Donation/ Funding needed for envelope cost
 - Orientation video from Student Council for incoming students
 - Alex will take lead
- **Activities** (Jon-Michael Perry)
 - Nothing to report
 - Brainstorming ideas to bring to next meeting
- **Administrative** (Tom Hatch)
 - Herbalist Zoom Class for Bastyr community
 - Natalie Hammerquist
 - Possible Classes: 7 Plants to Harvest in September, Plants to Harvest in St. Edwards, etc.
 - Possible dates two weeks before finals
 - Suggestion for Bastyr License Plates
 - Likely not going to happen due to upstart fees and needed 3,500 people to pre-sign up
- **Clinic** (Emeka Donald Egbuji)
 - Clarifying preceptorships and continuing education, especially for NMS4s, given this year with COVID-19.
 - Email went out on 10 July from Kristine Arena
 - Emeka will streamline the info for next week's SC weekly communication
 - Clinic substitutions/make-up process
 - Email contact for NMS3s & NMS4s: clinicians-wa-nd-su20@bastyr.edu
 - IT should be releasing this week
 - Students needing a sub, they would email the above address, which would send out to all NMS3s and NMS4s
 - Alex will help Emeka with a survey to the student body if they like this idea or would rather have a Canvas or Sharepoint page
 - Clinic Parking Lot
 - Bastyr generates avg \$100/week from parking lot
 - The money goes to the rent for the parking lot
 - Potentially increasing cost of decal sticker (approx \$5/student [\$5200/year and approx 1,000 students]) to cover funds for more student convenience, instead of using Student Council funds to cover

- Talk to Meghan Johnson
 - Find out what the exact parking lot rent is per year
 - Orientation day event
 - Possibly invite student clinicians from all the disciplines to represent and address any questions incoming students/incoming student clinicians may have
 - Fill in any gaps missing from Clinic Observation classes and answer questions the students may have
 - Emeka will research further and talk to Susan Weider to see about contacting the clinic chairs to see if this can happen at the Student-wide council meeting on 8/18 at noon or if it would be better during Orientation Week.
- **Communications & Professional Development** (Lois Hernandez)
 - Plan to send out Grad Gifts - the SC office is LOADED with bags
 - We need to get boxes, label the boxes, and ship them (Lois has the address list)
 - Send out a poll to the student body to see who is willing to help (in a social-distanced manner)
 - Will send out an email to the recent grads with info on where/how to pick up their gifts and requesting for grads out of the area to email her back with their info
 - Will research further to see if the school has a list of who has received their gifts
- **Finance** (Erin Dungan)
 - Student Conference presentations and reimbursement
 - Working on an event for Fall to inform students this is still an opportunity for them
- **International & English language learner** (Xavier Aponte)
 - Will update us via Slack (had to leave at 13:00 to attend class)
- **IT** (Alexander Aponte Davilla)
 - Went over student responses to poll of what they would like from the SC this year
- **Secretary** (Rachel Iacobazzi Riecan)
 - Quarterly event: Dinner together via Zoom
 - Got logistics from Susan this morning
 - Will send out poll for which evening
 - Will contact Erin separately about budget and communicate that
- **Social Justice & Equity** (Zimare Samah)
 - Not present

★ **Additional Agenda Items:**

- Rachel will contact Erin to find out when the TL yearly budgets will be released and find out if Erin has contacted Susan to find out if student activity fees will be collected and if that has been taken into account for this year's budget (Erin had to leave the meeting at 13:00 for class)
- **Visiting Presenter(s):**

★ **Topics for Future Meetings:**

- School Mascot
- Quarterly event requirement for TLs to start in the Fall
- Approval of Social Justice section of bylaws and bylaws as a whole

★ **Meeting Adjournment**

- 13:10
- Seconded by Jon-Michael Perry